FRANK R. WOLF

COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS

EURCOMMITTES: CHARMAN COMMERCE-JUCTICC-STATE AND JUDICIARY

HOMELAND SECURITY

TRANSPORTATION-TREASURY AND INDEPENDENT AGENCIES

CO-CHAIR-CONGRESSIONAL HUMAN RIGHTS CAUCUS



Congress of the United States House of Representatives

June 21, 2004

241 CANNON HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515-4610 (202) 226 6108

> 13873 PARK CENTER ROAD SUITE 130 HERMOON, VA 20171 (703) 709–5800 (800) 945–9653 (IN STATE)

110 North Camero n Street Winchester, VA: 22601 (540) 667-0890 (800) 850-3463 [In State]

www.house.gov/wolf

Mr. Glenn Fine
Inspector General
U.S. Department of Justice
950 Pennsylvania Avenue NW
Washington DC 20530

Dear Mr. Fine:

I write concerning an Office of Legal Counsel memorandum dated August 1, 2002, on the types of conduct permitted under U.S. law when conducting interrogations.

As chairman of the Commerce-Justice-State Appropriations subcommittee and co-chairman of the Congressional Human Rights Caucus, I am deeply concerned that this memorandum provides legal justification for the U.S. government to commit cruel, inhumane and degrading acts – including torture – on prisoners in U.S. custody. I ask that you investigate the circumstances surrounding the drafting of this memorandum and comment on the legal merits and possible ramifications of the contents of the memorandum. I am making a similar request of the Justice Department's Office of Professional Responsibility.

The thought of the United States condoning torture is abhorrent. Not only is it inhumane, it jeopardizes the security of U.S. forces and our allies in places such as Iraq and around the globe. The security of civilian contractors and humanitarian aid workers also is threatened.

It is imperative that the United States follow the highest standards of conduct.

Sincerel

Frank R. Wolf Member of Congress